Minutes of the Cascades Club Executive, August 18, 1982

The meeting was held at the Club and was attended by Carol Stewart, Peter Forget, Bob Ross, John Kranenburg, Sheila Allan, Joan Wenkoff, Mel MacLeod and Preston Wilson The minutes of the last meeting were read by all. John moved that they be approved as read, seconded by Peter and carried.

Business Arising

Baseball - It was noted that the baseballs were indeed acquired.

TREASURER'S REPORT

The Treasurer submitted reports for both May and June. It was noted that the municipal grant was received and almost the exact amount was spent. As at the end of July, John estimated there was a balance of just over \$2,000. Preston moved that the financial statements be accepted, seconded by Sheila and carried.

Other area brought to the Executive's attention were 1. We only asked for 5,800 rather than the \$5,900 alloted. John to follow up.

- We should ask for more funds as there are some available. John agreed to work up a proposal.
- 3. Michel Gratton has asked for submissions. Carol will send a letter asking for \$2,000 for the back porch.
- 4. The kitchen cupboards have so far cost \$400. Bill Pawley informs us that that should be the maximum cost.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Memberships - There was a letter from the McClatchey's concerning a switch to lifetime membership.

As no background was known, it will be discussed next meeting. Preston was to get new forms printed through Alan Hopkins.

Squash Committee - The opening tournament will take place the last weekend in September. There will be a meeting soon.

NEW BUSINESS

Health and Fitness - Carol Kranenburg will give a course through the schoolboard at the Club provided there is sufficient enrolment. A letter is needed to confirm the Club's permission. Wayne Rostad Concert - Carol to talk to Alan concerning the possibility of this year's concert.

Combination Change - The combination will change to 521 on September 15.

Weynerowski Wedding - There was a request approved to reserve the hall for Tim's wedding on January 15, 1983.

Recreation - There will be a party held at the club for the league. A bar tender will be provided by the Club.

Bar Prices - As the bar made only 21% profit last year, and prices to us will go up by 15% in September, it was decided to change the bar prices as follows as of September 1, 1982:

Beer (all brands) - \$1.50 Liquor \$2.00 Wine (bottle) \$9.00 Liqueurs \$2.25 Soft Drinks \$.50

Bar-B-Q

It was decided that the Executive would all be directly involved in the Bar-B-Q this year. John said that he would head it up with Sheila on tickets, Melva on food preparation, John the beef, Judy Ross in charge of the serving crew and Bob the clean-up, Joan will do the decorating and Carol the drinks for children, desserts and coffee. It was decided to keep the prices. the same as last year. Another separate meetin will be held August 31 for finalization.

Preston moved that the meeting be adjourned, seconded by Mel and carried. The next meeting of the Executive to be decided August 31, 1982.